GOVERNOR



STATE OF CALIFORNIA

Department of Corrections

CALIFORNIA STATE PRISON
SAN QUENTIN, CALIFORNIA

ADDRESS ALL CORRESPONDENCE TO THE WARDEN

H. O. TEETS, WARDEN

ATTENTION OF:

June 25, 1956

PLEASE REFER TO

Mr. Jim Reynolds 117 Brewster Street San Francisco 10, California

Dear Mr. Reynolds,

Your letter of June 11th containing your latest copy of your club's weekly chess bulletin was received recently. It, together with the others you left here on your last visit, have been read by many members of our chess club. Our club President states that this magazine is quite informative and gives a pretty good picture of your club's activities and the interest of your players. Such a bulletin, even though small can only increase the interest of the members in their club's activities and this is what any such bulletin should try to accomplish.

Our club Officers would be interested in having your entire club membership visit here in the near future to engage in a match against the same number of our players with approximately the same rating(your system was used to establish their ratings). Perhaps this would be easier to arrange if this were held some evening- either on a Monday, Wednesday, Thursday or Friday between 6:30 and 9:30 P.M. Please let me know if your members are interested(members from another club could supplement your small group, if desirable).

With best regards and thank all your members for giving of their time to visit here recently (in spite of our losses).

Sincerely yours,

H. O. TEETS, Warden

C. L. SMAGERTY

Supervisor of Recreation

CLS:gh

RT/